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Mixed Media artwork by Faith Devlin in Year 9 Visual Arts 
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Principal’s Update 

There are lots of great things happening as we approach the end of a very productive school year.   
It was wonderful to have our new Year 7 students for 2020 here on a full day’s transition last Monday 
undertaking a full schedule of lessons and attending the disco. We look forward to having you all as 
part of our school next year. A big thank you to Mr Shane Kegel (Year 7 Adviser 2020) for his 
organisation and all teachers who volunteered to teach extra lessons and supervise at the disco. More 
details inside this Whispers. 
 
We all look forward to our HSC Formal this Saturday night to officially acknowledge the end of Year 12 
and celebrate with these students and their parents. We also look forward to HSC results and ATARs 
due to be released on 17 December. Congratulations to a number of students who have already 
received early entry into their chosen university courses. 
It is also that time of year where teachers are kept very busy marking end of year assessments and 
writing reports.  
 
Reports are due to be sent home and uploaded to the student/parent portal on the following dates: 
9 December - Year 10   
12 December - Year 9 
16 December - Year 8 
17 December - Year 7 
 
Our school’s Annual Presentation Night will be held at Broken Hill Civic Centre on 11 December. All 
students and parents are welcome to attend and students gaining awards will receive an invitation 
home. Enjoy the last few weeks of the term and year. The last day of attendance for students is 
Wednesday 18 December. 
 
Grant Shepherd 
Principal 
 

 
The winning entry of the Barrier Ranges Bearded Dragon Colouring Competition by Krzysztof Wierzejski 



UNICEF Fundraiser Activities 
In Week 5 Willyama’s SRC held a week of games and activities to raise money for UNICEF.  
UNICEF (United Nations International Children’s Emergency Fund) promotes the rights and wellbeing of 
every child around the world.  
 
Throughout the week activities held included a UNO competition, 
obstacle course on the oval, games of chance, minute to win it 
activities, longest kick competition and on Friday students were 
encouraged to wear casual clothes and bring a gold coin 
donation.  
 
The SRC also held a BBQ lunch, by the end of the week $430 
was raised which will be sent to UNICEF to help them achieve 
their mission. 
Hamish Bolton  
(SRC Publicity Officer)  

 
Barrier Ranges Bearded Dragon Colouring Competition 
Willyama High School recently held a Barrier Ranges Bearded Dragon colouring in competition in 
conjunction with the NSW National Parks and Wildlife Service to raise awareness for the endangered 
species.  

 



Orientation Day & Disco 
On Monday 18 November WHS hosted our annual Year 6 Orientation Day. The day enabled 2020 
Year 7 students to experience a day in the life of a high schooler. The students met their future Year 
10 peer support mentors who took them through a range of activities including a mapping exercise 
around the school and some small group activities aimed at strengthening relationships and building 
resilience in our new learners.  
 
WHS hosted a range of taster lessons over the course of the day in subjects such as TAS, CAPA, 
English and Science. The PDHPE faculty directed the afternoon session in the Hall, which saw 
students participating in a range of hands on sporting activities in a round robin style competition.  
The feedback from students on the day was overwhelmingly positive, indicating that they are excited 
about their upcoming transition to the high school setting. 
 
The day was concluded with the Year 6/7 Disco which was hosted in the Hall exclusively for current 
and future Year 7 students. Many students began to form new relationships with their peers as they 
conversed and danced to music classics like the Nutbush, the Macarena and YMCA. Whilst the Disco 
was being held in the Hall future parents attended an information night in the Staff Common Room 
hosted by the 2020 Year Advisor and Deputy Principal.  
 
We are confident that the day strengthened our future students’ sense of belonging and community, 
better preparing them for the commencement of their studies in 2020. 
Shane Kegel 
Year 7 Advisor 
 

 
 
 
 

Artworks completed by Year 6 students from Morgan Street Public School in their taster lesson.  



Year 8 Cupcake Assessment 
Year 8 recently had a Cupcake Assessment Task, take a look below at some of their submissions.  

  
 

 



Maari Ma Indigenous Art Prize Workshops 
 

Willyama High School students have been working hard in preparation for 
the Maari Ma Indigenous Art Awards which will be held in February 2020.  
Thank you to Kathy Farry from West Darling Arts who generously 
donated thirty canvases for students to paint on.  
 
Many students have taken canvases home to work on their pieces and others have been working hard 
at school during lunch time to complete their entries for the competition. 
Miss Kelly  
 

 
 
 

 
NASA Space School 

Willyama High School students Claudia Standley, Sarah - Jane Smith & Michelle Coombes attended 
an information evening at the Broken Hill University of Rural Health on Thursday 14 November 2019.  
The girls are applying to attend the 2020 NASA Space School in July 2020.  The girls will be involved 
in an intensive interview process to enable one female student from Broken Hill to travel to Houston, 
Texas next year to participate in the two week long program at NASA.  
 
Applications are still open to any female student who will be 
fifteen or older in 2020. Students interested in applying next 
year for the 2021 program are welcome to ask Miss Kelly and 
the current applicants questions about the program.  

Shania Mills, Lakesha Johnson, Daphne Kennedy and Ava Cunico working on their entries 
 

Claudia Standley, Isabella Ball (BHHS) and 
Sarah - Jane Smith at UDRH 

 

https://www.bhartgallery.com.au/Whats-On/Maari-Ma-Indigenous-Art-Awards


Library News 
SRC UNICEF Fundraiser: UNO Tournament 

A group of very experienced and professional UNO players gathered in the library at lunchtime on 
Tuesday 12 November to fight to be declared the UNO Champion of Willyama!! 
In a series of nail-biting knock out rounds, the players were whittled down until only the best remained. 
Congratulations to John Hillier of Year 7 who was our Grand Final winner!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Summer Holiday Reading 
 

The library staff are working very hard to get the latest large delivery of books ready for borrowing. 
Make sure you think about your summer holiday reading wish list and reserve or borrow the books you 
will need to stay happy and entertained over the long hot summer! 
The junior and senior book club members, who recommended many of the great books we ordered, 
have enjoyed unboxing the deliveries as they have arrived! 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 

 
Scholastic Book Club Issue 8 is available now! 

 
With lots of great Christmas gift ideas, make sure you get your copy! 

 
If you would like your student to bring one home, remind them to collect a catalogue from their roll call 
teacher or from the Library. It is easy to order. The Book Club LOOP platform for parents allows you 
to pay by credit card. Your student’s order is submitted directly to Scholastic and the books will be 
delivered (free of charge) to school. You can place your order at scholastic.com.au/LOOP or using 
the LOOP app, which can be downloaded from the App Store or Google Play. 
Each order helps earn free books and teaching materials for our school, however there is never any 
obligation to order. There is no better way to encourage reading than to allow children to choose the 
books they want to read! 

 
 

02 December 2019 



Community News 

 



 

 

 

 



Dates to Remember 
• Wednesday 4 December – Concert Under the Sails 

• Thursday 5 December – School Fete 

• Wednesday 11 December – Annual Presentation Night 

• Friday 13 December  – ACES Picnic 

• Monday 16 December – Year 8 & 10 Year Awards Assembly 

• Tuesday 17 December – Years 7, 9 & 11 Year Awards Assembly 

• Wednesday 18 December – Last Day of Term 4  
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
On Friday 6 December, Week 8, the SRC are planning to hold a school fete during the afternoon. 
Stalls will fill the Willyama school yard offering activities for all age groups. Please come along and 
enjoy the Willyama Fete. Funds raised from the event will be put back into making our school a better 
place for students, teachers and the community. 
Hamish Bolton  
(SRC Publicity Officer) 

 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 

To subscribe to the school newsletter please contact the front office on 8088 1055 or email 

willyama-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
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